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Subject: N4912Q Accident Investigation NTSB# ERA21FA184

On April 13, 2021, at approximately 0900 Eastern Daylight Time, a 1976 Cessna A188B, with
registration N4912Q, sustained substantial damage when the aircraft struck an overhead high
voltage power line. This accident occurred in a remote area approximately 7 miles west of
Pineview, Georgia during an aerial application of mosquito repellent. There was one person on
board who sustained fatal injuries and pronounced deceased at the scene. Visual meteorological
conditions prevailed, and no flight plan was filed. This was a commercial flight being conducted
under the provisions of Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations Part 137.

On April 13, 2021, at approximately 1300 Eastern Daylight Time, an FAA Inspector from the
Atlanta Flight Standard District Office (FSDO) arrived on scene to investigate the cause of the
accident. Once on location the FAA Inspector was met by members of the Wilcox County
Sheriff’s Department who were on scene securing the wreckage. A review of the wreckage site
revealed that the aircraft was travelling from a west to east direction when it struck three power
lines. From the ground view these lines appeared to be barely attached by only a few threads.
The aircraft wreckage was mostly contained as the aircraft came to rest approximately 20 yards
east of the power lines. An interview was conducted with an eye witness who lives adjacent to
the wreckage site. The witness stated that the aircraft had been spraying that morning mostly
travelling from north to south but on this particular occasion, he switched his direction to fly
from the west to east direction. From the viewpoint of the witness the aircraft appeared to be
functioning normally and no known issues were observed. Moments before the accident the
witness noticed the aircraft flying directly east at a low level and into the morning sun. He
further stated that as the aircraft approached the power lines, he could see the wings tips rock
back and forth, evident of the PIC trying to make a quick decision to avoid the power lines. As
the aircraft struck the power lines, the witness stated the aircraft flipped several times in the air
before striking the ground. This observation explains why the wreckage was mostly balled up
tightly with very little debris field. Additionally, the owner of the CFR Part 137 Operation A&C
AG Aviation Inc. was also interviewed. The owner stated that the PIC has only been with the
company for the past three months and was slowly learning the area and was only being given
mosquito repellent to spray until he became comfortable with spraying operations. The owner
provided the FAA a copy of the Knowledge and Skills Test that was performed on the PIC on








